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Baselius College organized an orientation programme for the newly admitted first
year degree students at 10.00 am on 29" June 2017 in the college auditorium. The major
objective of the programme was to make the parents and students aware of the academic
aspects of the course, the rules and regulations of the College and ensuring parental
participation in monitoring the performance and progress of the students.

The programme began with a prayer song. Dr. Jancey Thomas, Principal, Baselius
College welcomed the gathering. The Chief Guest of the programme was Smt. Asha Alex
Counselor, Marthoma Residential School, Thiruvalla. She said that every student should
have a dream to follow. She stressed the importance of dedication to one’s study and the
need to have proper planning in their academic life. Parents were advised to be friendly
with their child and at the same time, to be bold enough to say “no” when such situation
arises. While your children may be disappointed when they hear the word ‘no’, it will
make them much more prepared for the reality of adulthood, where we all have to hear
that word more often than we’d like. Protecting them from uncomfortable situations or
feelings will set them up with unrealistic expectations for the future. The talk was very
useful in creating a significant impact on the parents and students and motivating the
students to achieve great heights.

Dr. Shyla Abraham, Head of the Department of Malayalam gave necessary
information about the academic design of the Degree courses and the rules and
regulations regarding academic matters. Vote of thanks was proposed by Dr. Suma Bino
Thomas, Head, Department of Chemistry and the programme was compered by Mr. Nibu
B Thomas of Dept of Electronics. MGOCSM choir sung devotional songs which was

very much appreciated by the audience.




